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VICTOR CALISE AND LORRAINE CORTÉS-VÁZQUEZ APPROVED BY NEW 

YORK STATE SENATE AS NEWEST MEMBERS OF MTA BOARD 

  

Calise Becomes Only Current Board Member with Self-Disclosed Disability; Pledges to 

Improve MTA Accessibility 

  

NEW YORK—Commissioners Victor Calise and Lorraine Cortés-Vázquez were approved by 

the New York State Senate today to become the newest members of the Metropolitan 

Transportation Authority’s Board, both passing with unanimous approval in committee hearings 

and on the Senate floor. Calise, a recognized expert on accessibility who has served as the 

Commissioner of the New York City Mayor's Office for People with Disabilities since 2012, 

becomes the only current Board member with a self-disclosed disability. Cortés-Vázquez, an 

East Harlem native currently living in the Bronx, has served as the Commissioner of the 

Department for the Aging since April 2019. 

  

“Commissioners Calise and Cortés-Vázquez are extraordinary public servants who will fight for 

more equitable, reliable, and accessible public transit as our city bounces back from the COVID-

19 crisis,” said Mayor de Blasio. “Thanks to Majority Leader Stewart-Cousins and Committee 

Chairs Krueger, Comrie, and Kennedy, New York City will have the full representation it 

deserves on the MTA Board.” 

  

“Vulnerable New Yorkers – especially in transit-starved parts of the outer boroughs – need a 

MTA Board that puts their interests first. I plan to be an advocate for them, and also advocate on 

working closely with communities of color and minority and women-owned businesses 

enterprises (MWBE),” said Commissioner Cortés-Vázquez. “I’m grateful for the Mayor’s 

nomination and the Senate’s approval, and I look forward to getting to work.” 

  

“New Yorkers with disabilities deserve a transit system that’s fully accessible to them. I’m proud 

to bring my experience and perspective to the Board, and I’ll work with my fellow Board 

Members and MTA staff to ensure a safer and more equitable subway, bus, and paratransit 

system for people with disabilities and all riders,” said Commissioner Calise. 

  

# # # 
  
 

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcityhallmail.nyc.gov%2FOWA%2Fredir.aspx%3FC%3Dw-3Y-JjC_HKYYZTgaCv6eRt0Fdkd3dzKWQyKmOA7dgJTOBxKP9rVCA..%26URL%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fcityhallmail.nyc.gov%252fOWA%252fUrlBlockedError.aspx&data=02%7C01%7CRJoe%40records.nyc.gov%7C820866d0c9d5431d249708d80d7ce2be%7C32f56fc75f814e22a95b15da66513bef%7C0%7C0%7C637274177314975500&sdata=badS8jvv93%2BnUeqdHddeyCPAgVHiNv7a6IEZb95YVJk%3D&reserved=0

